
 
 

 

 
 
 

London N. Breed, Mayor 
Philip A. Ginsburg, General Manager 

 

Capital and Planning Division 49 South Van Ness, Suite 1220 San Francisco, CA 94103 628-652--6600 www.sfrecpark.org 
          

 
 

TO:   Board of Supervisors 
 
FROM:  Philip A. Ginsburg, General Manager 
   Recreation and Park Department 
 
DATE:  May 23, 2022 
  
SUBJECT: Retroactive Accept and Expend Legislation and Contract 

Approval with California State Parks for $25,000,000 in 
Specified Grant funding for the India Basin 900 Innes Project. 

 
The San Francisco Recreation and Park Department (RPD) is seeking the Board of 
Supervisors retroactive approval to accept and expend a Specified Grant in the amount 
of for $25,000,000 and authorization for the RPD to execute a grant contract with the 
California Department of Parks and Recreation (DPR) for the India Basin 900 Innes 
Project.  
 
The retroactive nature of this legislation is due to the DPR’s policy to back date grant 
contracts to the beginning of the fiscal year that grant funding is appropriated in the 
State Budget. The India Basin 900 Innes Specified Grant was appropriated in Fiscal 
Year 2021-2022. 
 
The Grant Contract period is five years, starting July 1, 2021, and ending on June 30, 
2026.  
 
No grant funds have been expended and the grant contract has not been executed.   
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